
In English

Mankkaan Eräsudet Member Newsletter 2/2021

Hi,

You are reading the semiannual member newsletter of the scout troop Mankkaan
Eräsudet ry. This letter gives brief information about the main events organized next
autumn. We would kindly suggest you to record the dates to your calendar.
More information will be provided in the weekly meetings and on our website
www.erasudet.fi (only in Finnish). Information for parents is available in English at request.

If something is unclear or confusing, please don’t hesitate to ask for more information!
We also welcome any feedback regardless of whether it is positive or negative.

Have a good scout autumn 2021!

Regards,
Ilkka Lappeteläinen
ilkka.lappetelainen@erasudet.fi

Check your contact information at Asiointipalvelu
We primarily use email for informing, please make sure that your contact information (both the
scout’s and the parent’s information) are up to date at member register Asiointipalvelu:
asiointi.partio.fi.
If any help with Asiointipalvelu is needed, please contact our member register person Alex:
jasenrekisteri@erasudet.fi.



UPCOMING EVENTS
Additional information will be given at the weekly meetings,

via email and on the website erasudet.fi. Take up the dates, please!

Please don’t come to our events or weekly meetings sore or even mildly symptomatic. We
follow the public coronavirus guidelines and respond to them as needed. We take care of the
hand hygiene at the events and weekly meetings, and the team leaders are instructed to limit
some activities, e.g. games with a lot of contact with others.

Weekly meetings begin August 16th – 22th

Weekly scout group meetings start at week 33. Details about the meetings are available at
erasudet.fi/ryhmat (in Finnish only).

All of our groups are Finnish speaking. Information for parents is also available in English at
request.

Day trip of Cub scouts and Adventurers October 9th

The day trip of Cub scouts and Adventurers (11 yo. and younger) is organized in October.
Additional information will be given later – please follow the information channels!

Trip of the troop November 26th – 28th

In November, the traditional trip of the troop is organized at Kuusitupa, Vantaa. The cub scouts
stay only 27th – 28th. Additional information will be given later – please follow the information
channels!

Last weekly meetings December 7th – 13th

Last weekly scout group meetings are at weeks 49 and 50. Some groups might have exceptions.
Leaders will inform you if there is an exception in the timetable of your group.

Christmas celebration December 14th

The troop organizes a traditional Christmas celebration on Tuesday, December 14th, at 6 pm.
Additional information will be given later.

SUMMER CAMPS 2022

Kajo 2022 (for 12 year olds and up)
Kajo is a summer camp organized by The Guides and Scouts of Finland. They expect 17 000
participants from Finland and around the world! Kajo is on July 15–23, 2022 in Evo, Hämeenlinna.

Cub scouts and Adventurers (11 yo. and younger) can participate in their own summer camp
in 2022. The dates have not been decided yet, but the camp won’t be at the same time as Kajo.
We will send more information in an email in spring 2022.


